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Dear Mr Curtis

Re:  Review of Australian Crime Commission Act 2002

We refer to your letter of 27 July 2005 where you invited The Police
Association (“the Association”) to lodge a submission on the review of the
Australian Crime Commission Act 2002 (“the Act”). We acknowledge that
this review is governed by Terms of Refercnce (“the Terms™) developed in
accordance with Section 61 A of the Act.

We have examined the Terms and offer input to part ‘4’ of those Terms.
4. Any other related matter.

Upon examination of the Act we have noted that a condition of employment
with the Australian Crime Commission (“ACC”), the Chief Executive Officer
and Examiners are required at law, to disclose all interests including pecuniary,
in accordance with Sections 41 and 46F of the Act.

We note that the Act is silent on the issue of interest disclosure in relation to
members of Police Forces seconded to the ACC. We understand that such
disclosures are necessary when secondees or applicant’s for appointment to the
ACC are the subject of the ACC sccurity clearance process. We also
understand that this disclosure extends to the spouse of the secondee/applicant
and, in some instances their family members,

We acknowledge that the security clearance process is vital to the integrity of
the ACC however, we oppose the practice of our members and members of
theirs being required to fully disclose their interests. We would however, wish
to be involved in discussions where an appropriate amendment be considered
for inclusion into the Act that reflects disclosure provisions that are identical




to those currently contained in Sections 41 and 46F that relate to the CEO and Examiners.

We are of the view that our members are subjected to a range of security and integrity lesting
methods within the Victoria Police Force and therefore, we would envisage that our members
who are seconded or attached to the ACC would satisfy the highest levels of integrity and

securily scrutiny.

We thank you for allowing the Association to make this submission and should you wish to
seek clarification of this issue or discuss the matter further, please do hesitate to contact me

directly on (03) 9495 6899,

Yours sincerely
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